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Each month, I try to address a ñTransition Issue,ò to help the congregation 

understand some of the dynamics and undertakings occurring within the Church 

Office and among the Church Staff during the ñInterim Time.ò In early April, at our 

regular monthly Staff meeting, I asked the Church Staff to review a proposed ñStaff 

Covenantò which would help us work together as a team by showing unconditional 

acceptance, kindness, and basic respect to and for one another. Staff agreed to 

the Covenant outlined below. We are working through learning how to be able to 

ñlive intoò this covenant on a daily basis. It is my prayer and hope, that a Covenant 

of this type may eventually be incorporated into Bethlehemôs governing bodies, 

teams, and committees, classes, and other groups of folks who possess similar 

attitudes, behaviors and desires. For now, we hope you will consider the 

advantages of this Covenant and how it can be helpful to the groups to which you 

may belong. 

 
OUR COVENANT AS A BETHLEHEM UCC STAFF TEAM 

 
1. WE WILL PRACTICE CONFIDENTIALITY. 

¶  All information shared with the staff, stays in/with the staff.  
 
2. WE WILL CREATE A SAFE SPACE TO RISK.  

¶  This office is a safe space to share information without fear of criticism, 
 judgment or condemnation.  
¶  We will provide acceptance, understanding and encouragement to/for one 

 another.  
¶  We will avoid speaking words (or demonstrating attitudes) of judgment or 

 accusation toward one another or others.  
 
3. WE WILL PRACTICE TRUTH-TELLING AND HOLD ONE ANOTHER 

ACCOUNTABLE. 
¶  We agree to ñcall outò behaviors or understandings which do not present the 

 truth. 
¶  We will hold one another as members of the staff accountable to the entire 

 staff.  
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4.  WE WILL PRACTICE HEALTHY COMMUNICATION.  

¶ We will be open, honest, direct and forthright in our communications with one 

 another.  

¶ We will be inclusive in our language and behaviors, so no one feels 

 excluded, or left ñout of the loop.ò  

¶ We will do our best to use ñIò messages, speaking only of our own 

 understandings and perspectives, and avoiding the use of ñyouò messages 

 which can sound directive, judgmental and/or accusatory.  

¶ We agree not to practice Triangulation.  

ß We will not listen to unhealthy communication, which is critical,  

 judgmental, unkind, inappropriate, derogatory or mean.  

ß We will suggest the person go directly to the staff member and 

 share their comments and concerns.  

ß We will strive not to be ñcaught in the middleò of an unhealthy 

 communication.  

ß If said person is not comfortable speaking to the staff member alone, we 

will offer to accompany the person for a discussion.  

 

5.  WE WILL BE OPEN TO DISCUSSING ñDIFFICULTò TOPICS OR SITUATIONS 

AND ALLOW SPACE FOR DIFFERING VIEWPOINTS AND PERSPECTIVES. 

¶   We know it is not necessary for us to always agree with one another. 

¶ We will allow one another to hold different perspectives and attitudes                 

about a variety of cultural, social and theological norms and values. 

 

6.  WE WILL BE OPEN TO GIVE AND RECEIVE HONEST FEEDBACK TO/FROM 

ONE ANOTHER THAT IS ALSO FILLED WITH ACCEPTANCE, KINDNESS AND 

LOVE.  

¶   We will not refrain from showing care and concern for one another when we       

 recognize or realize one of us is experiencing any type of suffering or pain. 

 

7.  WE WILL SEEK TO GROW INDIVIDUALLY AND AS A STAFF TEAM, AS WE 

LISTEN, HEAR AND LEARN FROM ONE ANOTHER. 

 

8. WE WILL ALWAYS GIVE ONE ANOTHER THE BENEFIT OF THE DOUBT.  

 

In Christôs Love and Kare, 
 

Pastor Karen  
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Picnic on the Playground Change!  Children 

and families are invited to join the Kitchen  

Dedication Celebration on May 5 immediately  

following worship.  We will eat with the rest of our 

church family and then head out to the playground for some fun in the sun! 

 

 Sunday School will wrap up on May 19.  We look forward to 

 seeing everyone again on August 11 for Rally Day!   

 Childrenôs Chapel during Sunday worship will continue as 

 usual throughout the summer.   

 

Join us for an out of this world experience to ñMars and  

Beyond!ò  Vacation Bible School at Bethlehem United 

Church of Christ is June 9-13 from 5:30-8:00 p.m.  Children 

ages 4-rising 5
th
 graders are invited for a week of dinner,  

worship, science, games, crafts, and more!  Register online 

at bethlehemucc.org.  ñExplore Where Godôs Power Can 

Take Youò together! 

 

 

 

 

Join us for Youth Worship Weekend May 11-12!  The youth will lead 

the services, and on Sunday morning we will honor our high school 

graduates.  Please come support our youth! 
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Easter Egg Hunt 


